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	            Web: www.lnmc.org
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LNMC  MINUTES 
March 19, 2018
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Bill Young 

             Chairman 
John Gerke


Catawba County

Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Michael Hughes


Lincoln County 
Dennis Eddinger            

Mecklenburg County 
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director 
Morris Sample


Assistant Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director 
Angela Palmer 


Administrator
Call to Order
Commissioner Hughes was absent. A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Chairman Young. All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the February 12, 2018 meeting, Approval of the minutes as present was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Director Ron Shoultz reported that budget requests are with all counties, just awaiting approval. Lake Norman’s Best Kept Secrets brochure had a meeting to confirm all information. Inquiries regarding buffer zones 50’ set back from the 760 for development and 30’ for clear cutting anything larger than 2” in diameter. Awaiting date of deployment of grass carp. Target date is the end of May. This is to combat the Hydrilla found in the lake. Charter Boat Committee findings will be presented next month. Received a dredging concern and this has been referred to the appropriate entities. Several boater education classes coming up – March 24th and April 7th. These are located on the website at www.lnmc.org. Highly recommend for ALL boaters. Reminder that comments are to the commission. Public comments are to be made during the public comments section or after the meeting.
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Officer Davis reported February was a slow month. 22 calls for service. Many navigational hazards due to excess rain. Bow fishing calls due to bright lights. 137 hours on the water. 4 unattended vessels. Resignation of Sargent Brenzy to pursue other avenues. He will stay on part-time. Sargent Figaro was introduced and will be working with lake patrol. 
Iredell County Sheriff
Officer Darren Hill (absent)
Catawba County
Deputy Sawyer (absent)
Lincoln County

John Isaacs (absent )
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Sargent Ron Robertson (absent)
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Klutzz reported lake level is 97.1. Consistent with target this time of year. Thank you to Cornelius PD and Officer Smith for responding to a Lincoln County call for a loose piling.
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported there was no activity on the lake. Typical activing is from April 1-October 30 each year. Flotilla 26-04 held a Boating Safety Class at the Denver Fire Department Training Room with two students. Additional classes are scheduled on the dates at the Denver Fire Dept. – May 19th, July 21st and September 15th. ProWakeboard will be holding a wakeboard tournament at Stumpy Creek on June 15-16, 2018 with CGAUX providing safety support. NSBW is May 19-25, 2018. Flotilla 26-04 is planning an event on Sunday, May 20th at Beattie’s Ford Park for Vessel Safety Checks and a safe boating information booth. Flotilla 26-01 will be holding an event also during NSBW at Peninsula Yacht Club – date TBD. CGAUX is coordinating Vessel Safety Check event dates at Blythe Landing again this year in conjunction with Cornelius PD. CGAUX held an internal training event at Char-Meck Police and Fire Academy on Shopton Rd on March 17th. 
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Steve Stuart reported for Lou Schwartz. Qualified 5 new instructors for the ABC classes. Marine electronics completed. First coarse is March 24th at the Peninsula Yacht Club. Just completed the national meeting in Orlando. Lake Norman is 1 of 32 squadrons and was recognized for education for the 5th year in a row. Finished District 27 meeting in Cary, NC and received awards. 5 attended winter training in Raleigh, NC. Participated with Catawba and Charlotte squadrons at the Charlotte Boat Show – 1500 people made contact with the booth. Vessel Safety Checks coming up. These are located on the website. Requesting help with getting the word out for boater safety classes – there are 40,000 registered boaters and only approx. 200 attend classes each year.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
Peter Cook (absent)
Island Habitat Program
Billy Wilson reported for Gene Vaughn. Excited to announce the installation of an osprey cam on one of the osprey platforms. Much appreciation for the community effort. It is sponsored by Stutts Marina. A live feed will be available soon on www.Lnwc.org and www.ncwf.org. There are two herring tours scheduled and they are completely booked. Kings Point Marina loans the boats for this tour. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Dave Ferguson reported Lake Cornelius could not be tested the same day as Lake Davidson due to freezing. Out today, doing routine monitoring for lower Lake Norman. This report will be available next month. Everything is looking great. Blythe Landing Hydrilla issue has improved. Eel Grass located at Ramsey Creek swim beach area 4-5’ tall in 8-9’ of water. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson – see above notes from the Island Habitat Program
Comments from the Public:
Jody Ballance from Morrison Plantation neighborhood concerned about a dredging project. The dredge material has flowed into the canal behind their property and left about 3’ of sludge and 6” of water. Duke has been contacted and information has been forwarded to Alan Johnson. Rowboat has been notified of the concerns. 
Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Morris Sample reported
progress made in repairs. All faded signs have been replaced. One sign was  mis-numbered and this is being corrected. The bridge buoy at Williamson has been secured. Please notify the commission of any ATON concerns
Hydrilla Committee

Billy Wilson - No report
Education
Michael Hughes - No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
John Gerke reported the committee met last week. The presentation will be at the April meeting.
No Wake Buoys
Billy Wilson - No Report
Rafting Committee

Dennis Eddinger – One application 
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
ProWakeboard Tour Application – worked with the appropriate agencies. Operational map has been amended with the coarse tour 150’ off the dock structures. Commissioner Gerke posed the question - Are the residents in the area involved with the event? Response: The residents have posed concerns in the past and the coarse has been reversed per resident comments. Chairman Young asked if any “wake responsibly” information would be provided and for that information be provided to the commission. Commission Eddinger made a motion to approve, Commissioner Gerke seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.
Other Applications
None
Variances
None
PERMITS 
FERC Applications
Applications for approval: 

Administrative Matters
None.
Adjournment
The next meeting will be April 9, 2018. The meeting was adjourned at 1949 by Chairman Young.

